Wisconsin Library Association Foundation

Wisconsin Library Heritage Center Steering Committee
Minutes of the February 26, 2008 Meeting 
The Wisconsin Library Heritage Center Steering Committee met at the WLA/WLAF Office at 1:00 p.m. on February 26, 2008.  Those present were Larry T. Nix, Chair; Michael Edmonds; Pete Gilbert; James Gollata; Ruth Ann Montgomery; Christine Pawley; and Lisa Strand, WLA/WLAF Executive Director. Montgomery arrived late due to traffic problems.
Nix welcomed the group and those present introduced themselves.  Nix indicated that the Committee would operate as informally as possible with formal motions only for major decisions.  Nix provided an overview and background information on the origin of the idea for a Wisconsin Library Heritage Center (WLHC).
The Committee then went through each section of the 8/27/2007 draft of a document entitled “A Proposal to Establish a Wisconsin Library Heritage Center as a Program of the Wisconsin Library Association Foundation”.  A number of suggestions were made to improve and clarify the document.  Those changes have been incorporated into a revised document dated February 26, 2008.

The Committee discussed various options for creating a website for the WLHC.  These included:

· Continuing the website as a component of The Library History Buff website.

· Establishing the website as a component of WLA’s website.

· Establishing the website as a component of the Campaign for Wisconsin Libraries website.

· Establishing a new separate website with its own domain name.

The Committee felt that it was more cost effective to create the WLHC website as a component of an existing website.  The first choice of the Committee was to make it a part of the Campaign for Wisconsin Libraries website if this was agreeable to the Outagamie Waupaca Library System which maintains the website.
Pete Gilbert moved that based on the revisions made by the Steering Committee to the draft proposal for a WLHC dated 8/27/2007 and the Committee’s recommendations regarding a website that the Wisconsin Library Association Foundation Board proceed with the establishment of the WLHC.  The motion was seconded by Ruth Ann Montgomery and adopted unanimously by the full Committee.

The Committee decided to meet again on the afternoon of May 13th.
Nix reported that he had testified at a hearing of the LSTA Advisory Committee in November on the desirability of providing funding in 2009 for the digitization of the Wisconsin Library Bulletin periodical because of its value as a source for historical information on Wisconsin library development.  He indicated that he had testified as an individual and will continue to pursue this possibility.

Nix reported that he has made his collection of Wisconsin library memorabilia available to several public libraries for displays and that he is amenable to making this an activity of the WLHC.
The Committee had a brief discussion about the virtual Wisconsin Library Hall of Fame component of the WLHC.  Nix will develop a draft document of a possible approach to this component for the next meeting of the Committee.  A prototype of a virtual library hall of fame exists on The Library History Buff website.  The Committee also briefly discussed the possibility of designating Wisconsin Library Heritage Landmarks.
The Committee adjourned at approximately 3:30 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Larry T. Nix, Chair

